Minutes of MDOC Committee Meeting 14th December 2015
Present:  Eddie Speak (Chairman), Tony Wagg (Secretary), Steve Dempsey, Andrew Gregory, Sue Birkinshaw, Pete Lomas, Kath Speak, John Britton, Julie Brook, Trevor Hindle, Dave McCann, Pete Ross, David Wathey.
Apologies: Alan Ogden, Clare Griffin.
1. Minutes of Last Meeting:  Accepted
2. Matters Arising/Actions: 
[bookmark: _GoBack](a) CASC. Action on Steve Dempsey continues .
(b) Printing. Steve Lang emailed to clarify the printer contract. The current contract ends in spring 2016. The intension was to renew for further year and then replace the printer in 2017 but there is no contractual requirement for MDOC to do so. The following points emerged in discussion. The Club must retain the ability to print at least A4 maps. A3 maps could be obtained from DEE. Eddie agreed to ascertain their charges. Printing maps to a high quality is not straightforward and Steve has skills unique within the Club at present (there are 2 versions of OCAD plus CONDES, each requiring a slightly different approach). Eddie agreed to discuss with Steve what printer to buy and how to manage it. The issue needs to be resolved by the end of March. Two Actions above - Eddie.
The committee noted the highly valuable service Steve has provided and agreed we should present a token of our appreciation, such as a fast dibber.
(c) New Year Social. Rae Lomas outlined the current status. Following simple list emails, 20 people have agreed to come so far. Some have expressed a preference for a hot main course rather than just a cold buffet. Highlights should include: food, anagrams on the tables, Club and Chairman’s Awards, DVD of Steve Birkinshaw’s Lakeland Epic, and a Dan and Karen quiz (to obliterate any remaining brain cells).
(d) New Revision of BOF O Safe Document – guidance on safeguarding children and vulnerable adults. David Wathey reported on this finalised document and its implications for the Club, in accordance with an Action from our last meeting. Appendix B defines what affiliated bodies (clubs) need to do, including items to be inserted into their constitution. The Appendix is considerably longer than our constitution! David agreed to draft appropriate words to be inserted at our next AGM (Action David W). We also agreed to make a suitable reference in our guidelines for organisers. Heather Fellbaum is our nominal welfare officer and David agreed to consult her to determine any required changes to our code of conduct.
3. Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer presented a written report for November. A loss of about £1200 for the month arose mainly from subsidy of the anniversary dinner and the First Aid course. However the cost of the latter will be refunded. An unexpected £600 windfall is due from BOF in thanks for the help we provided at WOC 2015. Matthew Fellbaum emailed his thanks for the Club contribution to his Euro Schools expenses.
4. NWOA: Dave McCann attended the NWOA AGM and CDM on October 17th but was unable to attend our last committee meeting on November 9th. The minutes of the latter meeting gave some information about the NWOA meetings but Dave added the following. Areas proposed for the next Lakes 5 include Angle Tarn, Graythwaite West, and High Pike or Askham Fell. Talking to people at events in a simple informal manner seems the most effective way to recruit club members. Paul Turner will organise the NW Urban League and try to make it ‘junior friendly’. Richard Tiley will seek permission from 4 landowners in preparation for BOC 2017 (High Dam).

5.  Future Events: Sue summarised future plans as follows.
(a) The Lyme Park (2/1/16) and Saturday morning events (Jan- March) have a full set of officials.
(b) Ian Watson has agreed to plan the Lyme Park Challenge Event on 12th March.
(c) The Phillips Park Night Event (13th Feb) has an entry system set up on Fabian 4. We hope DEE will supply a controller.
(d) Summer Evening Series. It is hoped that Alison Doyle can resume as co-ordinator.
(e) Twin Peaks 2016. At Offerton two problems remain. Pete Lomas is having difficulty finding a council official who is able to grant permission. Margaret Gregory might be able to help navigate the labyrinth (sedately). There is also a problem with providing U14 courses (road crossing issues). David Wathey agreed to prepare a proposal. (Action DW). In Manchester junior courses can use Hulme Park with a few manned road crossings. Contactless cards, a desirable option at least for the Saturday sprint, are likely to cost approximately £4 per person per day. Those choosing to hire them would need to pre-enter appropriately. Others can use conventional dibbers. The controller would need to approve this scheme.
(f) Birchwood urban event November 5th. Trevor Hindle reported that the mapping was involving more work than anticipated and the mappers have requested additional funds. The work produced so far is of a high standard but the parkland is taking more time. It was agreed that we should as a minimum meet them half way.
6. Marketing/Social Media: Dave McCann, our guru and co-ordinator in this field, reported ventures thus far. Recent events at Brabyns, Chorlton Water Park and the last two street leagues were publicised on Facebook via free groups and we paid £10 for a further advert for three of the four. The paid adverts were ineffective but three ladies from Bollington came to an event via an interest group. The next step is to try a more focussed advert.
Cecelia Fenerty has now registered the Club with the Greatersport website (see last month’s minutes) and will submit information in advance of our events. Material from the website and newsletter can be used and Peter Cull is happy for us to use his O photos.
7. AOB: 
(a) Fallibroome School. Pete Hayes plans to enrol his pupils as Club members rather than just BOF members, allowing them to take part in competitions on behalf of the Club. For example, quick action might allow them into the Compass Sport Cup (with a free entry) while they could enter a Fallibroome team in the Peter Palmer relays. Sue agreed to pursue these options with Pete. Action SB.
(b) Club directory. BOF has declared that email addresses must not be circulated without the owners’ permission. A solution is to send blind copies to email addresses requesting permission for their inclusion.
(c) A games teacher has enquired whether the Club could provide any coaching support to novice pupils. One approach is for the Club to teach the teacher, based on initial exercises in the playing field. Once up to White level, pupils might try the Lyme Park introductory events. Jenny Shaw was suggested as a possible coach.
8. Date of next Meeting:  11th January 2016, at the Ladybrook Hotel.                                                                                                             
